@“\EN TOF Ti‘[@

&
¥ OFFICIAL “,
SRELEASED?Z
& Signature =
Z. Date Iﬁiﬁﬁﬂ S
'%/Tlme : .;?
Republic of tgeRPhilippirI\-esC S 4/&Rgcggps SECTION &\\é
DIPCEEQ&)[MEI\TE(&%ELL%EA{gg;risguezg'j\?eng, V‘\;Aels-t TrgngEBQuezon City 1 03 ’!VQO N
http: /www. dilg.gov.ph
MEMORANDUM CIRCULAR February 4, 2019
No. 2019-16
TO : ALL PROVINCIAL GOVERNORS, CITY AND MUNICIPAL MAYORS,
ARMM REGIONAL GOVERNOR, DILG REGIONAL DIRECTORS AND

OTHERS CONCERNED

SUBJECT : CONDUCT OF INTER-REGIONAL ROLL OUT AND PROVINCIAL
CSO ASSEMBLIES BY NATIONAL ANTI-POVERTY COMMISSION

The National Anti-Poverty Commission (NAPC), the primary oversight government agency
on poverty reduction is mandated under Republic Act No. 8425, otherwise known as the
Social Reform and Poverty Alleviation Act of 1997, to coordinate national and local
government agencies and private sectors to ensure full implementation of social reform
and poverty alleviation programs and meaningfully support representation and active
participation of the basic sectors in governance.

In line with its mandate, the NAPC will be conducting a series of Inter-Regional Roll Out
and Provincial Civil Society Organization (CSO) Assemblies to facilitate the creation of the
Provincial Consultative Bodies (PCBs) geared towards bringing convergence at the
provincial level in order to mainstream significant participation of CSOs and People’s
Organizations (POs) in recommending, implementing, and monitoring anti-poverty
programs and services. The series of assemblies are expected to contribute to the
realization of the Village Eco-Governance Development Framework or Sambarangay.

With this, all Provincial Governors, City and Municipal Mayors are enjoined to extend the
necessary support and assistance to NAPC in the conduct of the regional roll-out and
provincial CSO assemblies as well as in the formation of the Provincial Consultative
Bodies.

For further details, Chief of Staff Elias C. Labro, Jr. of NAPC can be reached through postal
address: Water Supply Training Center, Local Water Utilities Administration, MWSS-
LWUA Complex, Katipunan Avenue, Quezon City 1105, through Telephone Numbers: (02)
426-5028, (02) 426-5019, (02) 426-4956, (02) 426-5144, or through email at
napc.osec2018@gmail.com.

All DILG Regional Directors including the DILG-ARMM Regional Secretary are directed to
cause the widest dissemination of this Memorandum Circular within their respective
regions.
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